








































































From: Rich Zietko <rzietko@yahoo.com> 

Date: March 8, 2019 at 8:27:15 AM EST 

Subject: Proposed Development of 1954 E. Washington Ave. 

Dear Committee Members: 

 

Having previously worked for 14 years w/ Porchlight Inc, I know affordable housing.  Having lived at 1944 E. 

Washington for 12 years and at 1906 for the preceding 4 years, I know my neighborhood.  The proposal for 

1954 E. Washington really does little to improve both these areas. 

 

As section 42 is based upon median incomes, its "affordability" is derived from    earnings of which are prone to 

reflect outliers of higher incomes and the fair housing rates also reflect the influx of more affluent 

citizens.  Based upon 2016 Dane County Median Incomes, this translates into someone making between $14.13 

- $16.96/hr.  In contrast, a person receiving $1,500 in SSDI, comes to about $8.62/hr.  This disparity reflects 

that the population most vulnerable and most needing of housing, are faced w/ 

unobtainable housing. 
 

Since there is a shortage of subsidized housing (section 8) as evidenced by long waitlists, 
the focus should be on providing housing for the already struggling long term residents of 
Madison - not importing new residents coming to Madison to often work in the 

food/beverage service industry (of which I myself did in the years of high school and 
college).  
 

Smaller developments that are section 8 will help our most vulnerable  assimilate into 
neighborhoods rather than creating divisions in already existing neighborhoods.  As such, 
the EENA neighborhood is already being overrun w/ new tenants from Marling to Union 

Corners (which bookend our neighborhood).  As of now, EENA is an oasis of small homes 
for owners and renters alike. 
 

I mention these concerns to the planning/zoning committee because I have heard the reps from MDC crow 

about their affordable housing at times when it appears out of context (UDC mtg).  When I inquired about such 

things as support services to help tenants succeed as renters or bus passes to address traffic concerns, I was told 

rather bluntly "NO!"  Additionally requests for a more environmentally friendly LEED design was dismissed as 

"too expensive". I guess my questions must have angered MDC as being the adjacent property, we did not 

receive any of the postcards announcing mtg dates to discuss this proposal. 

 

Is this an organization that is really concerned w/ the neighborhood? 

 

If it were, a two story design of section 8 housing w/ services and eco-friendly design would be the plan. 

 

So please do not change the land use of LMR (low medium residential) by re-zoning to accommodate a building 

that  simply does not fit (in so many ways) into our neighborhood. 

Sincerely,  

Rich Zietko 

1944 E. WashingtonAve 

 

PS: I also have concerns over air quality (I have asthma) if an already existing building built in the 80's and 

appearing well is torn down and am concerned about the effects of construction a mere 15 feet from the 

foundation of my home which dates to the 1890s. 
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